

## CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD

SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615
Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer

EMAIL: <a href="mailto:legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us">legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</a>
PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

July 27, 2018

Thomas Youngren 60 Orme Ct St Paul MN 55116

VIA EMAIL: <u>t.youngren@comcast.net</u>

Re: Appeal of Thomas Youngren to a letter dated June 6, 2018 from the Department of Safety and Inspections regarding issuance of a fence permit with a variance at 60 ORME COURT. (Address corrected to 2355 EDGCUMBE ROAD)

Dear Mr. Youngren:

This is to confirm that on June 26, 2018 at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, the Legislative Hearing Officer recommended that the City Council deny your appeal related to the fence variance at 2355 Edgcumbe Rd.

If you wish to contest further, you may attend the City Council Public Hearing on July 25, 2018 at 3:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers. Per my phone conversation with you, the Council has continued the matter to <a href="Wednesday">Wednesday</a>, <a href="August 8">August 8</a>, <a href="2018 at 3:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers">2018 at 3:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers</a>.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely,

/s/

Mai Vang City Council Offices

c: Stephen Ubl
Dave Tank
George F Clemens/Joanne C Clemens
2355 Edgcumbe Rd, St Paul MN 55116-2766